PHEASANTS FOREVER MEETING MINUTES

December 19, 2016 at 7:00 PM
Members Present:  Laurie M., Randy G., Sandy G., Gary L., Brenda L., Al K.,  Dan S., Jim B., Eric J., Lorron M., Dennis W., Alex G., Dale A., Jeff L., Bob K., Darrell D., Cliff E. and Ray H. Also present were: Tim Marion, DNR and William Clayton, Pheasants Forever Regional Representative.
Welcome:  Gary L. welcomed new committee members Darrell Debele and Dennis Wanless to the meeting.
Meeting to Order: Chairman Gary L. called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Sidelines.
Land Acquisition Opportunity:  Tim Marion, DNR, briefed members on status of proposed property purchase adjacent to Dalbo WMA, noting that no progress has been made.  He also told of an opportunity to add the 128.34 acre Steinhagen parcel to the Kunkel WMA in Mille Lacs County located just west of Princeton.  A number of conservation groups have consented to fund the needed local funds to make the purchase along with CPL grant funds transferred from the Dalbo WMA proposed purchase since that is in limbo.  Action on this item was taken later in the meeting.  Dan S. moved, seconded by Bob K. to approve a donation of $6,000 in a letter of intent.  Motion passed.

PF Charter Update:  William Clayton, PF, told members that PF is working on updating local chapter charters.  The goal is to get all chapters on the same charter.  He reviewed changes to proposed charter and is recommending a 3 year charter for Isanti County PF.  Members asked several questions about the charter; liability insurance coverage and amount and asset ownership.  Following discussion Lorron M. moved, seconded by Al K. to authorize officers to sign documents for the new 3 year charter.  Motion carried.
Minutes: Motion made by Al K. seconded by Randy G. to approve the October 4, 2016 meeting minutes.   Motion carried. 
Treasurer’s Report: Sandy G. distributed the December 19, 2016 Treasurer Report.  The report gave an itemized list of disbursements for a total of $16,847.74.  The disbursements were for: land acquisition, banquet expenses, inventory, and PF memberships. The balance in the Peoples Bank of Commerce account is $27,732.63 and in the Pheasants Forever account it is $40,687.36.  
Sandy G. called members attention to the listing and expenditures of earmarked funds and sought action on 2017 budget amounts.  Following discussion for each category the following changes were made.  Land Acquisition from $10,000 to $18,000 on a motion by Jim B., seconded by Lorron M. and approved.  Habitat from $5,000 to $11,808.80 on motion from Cliff E., seconded by Dale A. and approved.  A portion of the budget may be used to purchase equipment.  Youth Fund ($5,627.18), Habitat Cost Share ($5,000) and Banquet Start-Up ($20,000) were kept the same.  Upon a motion by Dale A., seconded by Alex G. the report and the budgets for earmarked categories were approved.  Motion carried.
Monthly Attendance Drawing:  Jeff L. won a $25 gift certificate from EC’s.

Habitat Report:  Lorron M. said $707 of seed has been purchased; corn, sorghum, soybeans and PF specialty mix. He said the committee is exploring purchasing a different disk and a grain drill.
Banquet Wrap-up:  Laurie M. said Christmas cards have been sent and that committee has begun a review of  2017 banquet registration forms.  She mentioned that there will not be Predator Hunt this year.  Eric J. has the inventory list to select prizes for Spring Hunt and attention was called to the new banner.  Discussion ensued about a proposed meet and greet be held in conjunction with the February 20th meeting.  Lorron M., seconded by Jim B. to authorize no more than $250 be used to purchase food at Sidelines for the event which would begin at 6:00 p.m.  Motion carried.
PF Scholarships: Jim B. moved, seconded by Randy G. approved donating two $500 scholarships to Dollars for Scholars for 2017 CIHS graduates again this year.  Approved.
Pheasant Fest:  Our chapter has reserved a table for 10 at Pheasant Fest (February 17-19) at the Minneapolis Convention Center.  Bob K. moved, seconded by Dan S. for the chapter to pay for rooms and registrations of those in attendance.  Motion carried.  After consensus Gary L. nominated Eric J. for Dedication Award which will be presented at Pheasant Fest.
Nominations for Offices:  The following nominations were made: President (Gary L.), Vice-President (Jeff L.), Secretary (Ray H.), Treasurer (Sandy G.), Habitat Chair (Lorron M.), Youth (Jim B.), Spring Hunt (Eric J.) and Event Coordinators ( Laurie M. and Brenda L.)  Elections will be held at January meeting.

Spring Hunt:  The Spring Hunt is April 8, 2017.
Christmas Wrapped RTIC Tumblers:  Laurie M. and Brenda L. sold wrapped RTIC tumblers for $20 each to interested members.
Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be on January 17, 2017 at Sidelines. 
Meeting Adjourned and Minutes:  Lorron M. moved adjournment at 8:15 p.m.; Sandy G. seconded the motion which was approved.  Minutes by Ray Hoheisel

